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July 19, 2021 
 

Greetings Family and Friends!!  

We hope and pray that you are all doing well and enjoying a 

wonderful summer! We give thanks to our God for continuing at 

work, protecting and encouraging His children even while the 

numbers of Covid-19 cases in Cambodia continues to rise and the 

churches and schools remain closed, limiting the people from 

doing things together. There are people who live in fear, but 

those who put their faith in God find ways to study His words and 

pray together for comfort and encouragement. As we praise the 

Lord, we are tremendously thankful for His continuous protection 

over the children and staff. They all are doing very well and growing more each day, loving and helping one 

another. We surely do miss them all and can’t wait to see them again!  

 

The children are still learning at the Center. We 

found that studying and worshiping with the 

children, as well as with different groups in the 

villages through video calls has been our ongoing 

solution for us to do with them during this period 

when we are unable to return.  

 

Last Sunday, we worshipped with a group in the 

village, a young boy by the name of So Chein, who 

refers to Daniel, told us that he missed us and 

prayed for our return soon. After he shared to us 

about all of the good things he’s done such as, 

stopping his friends from fighting one another, he 

asks if he will go to heaven if anything happens to him. We 

asked if he had personal prayers to Jesus or invited Him into his life yet. Then he 

and his mother asked that we pray for him. We were much honored to do this for 

such a young boy as So Chein, who is a very wise seven-year-old who simply wants 

to live a life doing good things for others! We give thanks to the Lord for his life and 

we believe God has a great plan for his future!!  
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The more we communicate and pray with the children and 

people in the villages, the more we bond together and have a 

better understanding of what they are going through right 

now. We are very thankful for their commitment to put their 

faith in our Lord to help them through this difficult time.  

 

These people work very hard for the little resources and food 

they can find to provide for their family, but their faith in God 

is unwavering. This is a reminder for us, who live in a country 

with many opportunities, to be faithful in whatever 

situations we may encounter, and to know that God is still 

with us, and He will never leave us nor forsake us (Deuteronomy 31:6).  

 

Through your generosity, Home of Grace Ministry is 

able to continue to provide food and financial 

assistance to needy families during this hardship, 

as well as to church leaders and bodies of Christ 

in many different communities who have lost 

their jobs as a result of the pandemic. Many of 

them are so thankful, knowing that the Lord never 

forgets them and continues to watches over them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your faithful prayers and generous support as we 

continue on our journey for God’s love to serve the needy, 

widows, and orphans through His message, to  give them hope 

and opportunities for their future in Christ! Because your 

compassion of loving and caring for others through your faithful 

prayers and service to our Almighty God alongside 

Home of Grace Ministry, God remains at work 

transforming lives in Cambodia, and their lives will 

never be the same again, as people continue to 

praise and glorify God!! 

 

Blessings to you all, 

 

 

 

Henry & Neri Tran 


